U.S. Army Military History Institute 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 31 Aug 2011

WAFS/WASP: WOMEN'S AIRFORCE SERVICE PILOTS

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

- **WAFS** (Women's Auxiliary Ferrying Squadron) activated 15 Sep 1943 as part of the AAF's Air Transport Command. Later re-designated as **WASP** (Women Air Service Pilots).
- Bartels, Diane R.A. "Sharpie: A Woman Pilot in World War II." <u>Journal of America's Military Past</u> (Fall 1999): pp. 63-73. Per.
- Carl, Ann B. <u>A Wasp Among Eagles: A Woman Military Test Pilot in World War II.</u> Wash, DC: Smithsonian, 1999. 132 p. D790.6.C27.A3.
- Churchill, Jan. On Wings to War: Teresa James, Aviator. Manhattan, KS: Sunflower, 1992. 180 p. D790.6.C58.
- Cole, Jean Hascall. Women Pilots of World War II. Salt Lake City, UT: U UT, 1992. 165 p. D790.6.C64.
- Dameron, J. David. <u>The WASP: Women Airforce Service Pilots of World War II</u>. Westminster, MD: Heritage Books, 2005. 179 p. D790.6.D46.
- Johnson, Ann R. "The WASP of World War II." <u>Aerospace Historian</u> (Summer/Fall 1970): pp. 76-82. Per.
- Keill, Sally Van W. Those Wonderful Women in Their Flying Machines: The Unknown Heroines of World War I. NY: Rawson, Wade, 1979. 334 p. D790.6.K45.

 Includes epilogue on postwar efforts for official recognition and benefits.
- LaFarge, Oliver. <u>The Eagle in the Egg</u>. Boston: Riverside, 1949. 320 p. D810.T8.L26. See Chap XII.
- LeForce, Melissa. "Flying High over Sweetwater: The Women Airforce Pilots Struggle for Military Status." MA thesis, Northern CO, 2006. 103 p. D790.6.L44.
- Noggle, Anne. For God, Country, and the Thrill of It: Women Airforce Service Pilots in World War II. College Station: TX A&M, 1990. 160 p. D790.N63.
- Ostrowski, Michael T. "The Women Airforce Service Pilots: An Experiment in Military Aviation." MA thesis, CA, 2006. 215 p. D790.6.088.

WAFS/WASP p.2

Rickman, Sarah B. Nancy Love and the WASP Ferry Pilots of World War II. Denton, TX: U North TX, 2008. 332 p. D790.5.L68.R53.

- Ringenberg, Margaret J. Girls Can't Be Pilots. Ft. Wayne, IN: Daedalus, 1998. 316 p. TL540.R56.A3.
- Schaffter, Dorothy. What Comes of Training Women for War. Wash, DC: Amer Council Educ, 1948. 223 p. UA565.W6.S32. See Chap IV.
- Scharr, Adela R. Sisters in the Sky. Gerald, MO: Patrice, 1986. 524 p. D790.S334.A3.
- Simbeck, Rob. <u>Daughter of the Air: The Brief Soaring Life of Cornelia Fort</u>. NY: Atlantic Month, 1999. 263 p. D790.5.S56.
- Smith, Rhonda L. "Jacqueline Cochran: An American Aviator in Peace and War." PhD dss, U KY, 1999. 266 p. TL540.C63.S65.
- Stewart-Smith, Natalie J. "The Women Air Force Service Pilots (WASP) of World War II." MA thesis, WA State U, Pullman, 1981. 81 p. D790.6.S78.
- Treadwell, Mattie E. <u>The Women's Army Corps</u>. In official <u>USAWWII</u> series. Wash, DC: OCMH, 1954. pp. 285-86 & 784-85. D769.A533v8pt2.
- U.S. Air Force. Historical Division. <u>The Army Air Forces in World War II</u>. <u>Vol. VI: Men and Planes</u>. [Edited by Wesley Craven & James Cate]. Chicago: U Chicago, 1955. pp. 678-80 & 765. D790.A47.
- _____. Vol. VII: <u>Service Around the World</u>. Chicago: U Chicago, 1958. pp. 528-36 & 634-35. D790.A47.
- . Historical Research Division. <u>USAF History of Women in the Armed Forces: A Selected Bibliography</u>. Maxwell AFB, AL, Jun 1976. 18 p. Z7963.S55.A42.
- Verges, Marianne. On Silver Wings, 1942-1944: The Women Airforce Service Pilots of World War II. NY: Ballantine, 1991. 250 p. D790.6V47.
- "Violet 'Vi' Cowden: Women Air Service Pilots (WASP)." In <u>Just Doing My Job: Stories of Service From World War II</u>. Santa Monica, CA: Santa Monica Press, 2009. pp. 244-58. D811.A2.J87.
- "WASP's Eye View." <u>World War II</u> (Sep/Oct 2010): pp. 44-49. Per.

 Narrative with color images photographed by Lillian Yonally.
- Williams, Vera S. <u>WASPs: Women Airforce Service Pilots of WWII</u>. Osceola, WI: Motorbooks, 1994. 156 p. D790.6.W493.

WAFS/WASP p.3

"Women Airforce Service Pilots, 1942-1944." Plate 624. <u>Military Collector & Historian</u> (Summer 1988): pp. 80-81. Per. Depicts uniform.

NOTE: WASP Guidon

Two months before the Dec 1944 disbanding of the WASPs, the War Dept authorized a distinctive flag and guidon: "ultramarine blue with a vertical propeller, 7 inches in length superimposed at the center of a pair of wings 10-1/2 inches from top to tip. Above the insignia will be the number of the group or depot and below it the number or depot and below it the number or letter of the squadron. Insignia, numerals, and letters will be golden orange." Source:

U.S. War Dept. <u>Flags, Colors, Standards, Guidons, Streamers, Silver Bands, Tabards and Automobile Plates; Description and Use: Army Regulations 260-10</u>, dated Oct 1944. pp. 20 & 26. MilPub-Regs.

Incidentally, a photo of a WASP graduation class at Avenger Field depicts a unit guidon. See the non-paginate photo section of Keil's <u>Those Wonderful Women...</u> (cited above). According to her photo credits, the photo came from an original on file in the US Air Force Museum, Wright-Patterson AFB, Dayton, Ohio.